

Office of Admissions

To: First Year Medical Students

Future Class of 2019

From: Randee Reid, Operations Manager

Forrest Page, Registrar

Date: April 16, 2015

Re: **PRE- ORIENTATION INFORMATION**

Your mandatory Orientation will begin on Monday, August 3, 2015 and various sessions and social activities will continue throughout the week. If you are unable to attend the first day of Orientation due to a valid, last minute emergency, it is imperative that you contact Ms. Reid at (919) 966-9931 immediately in order to hold your place in the class.

In order for you to matriculate in the fall, we must receive official transcripts from all U.S. schools attended by July 1st, 2015. The transcripts you originally sent to AMCAS for application purposes are not forwarded to us. Transcripts must show degree notation if applicable.

If you are enrolled in a summer session you must provide us with an updated transcript immediately following the end of the session. It is <u>your responsibility</u> to assure that all transcripts are received in our office by July 1st, 2015. If we do not have your official transcripts you may not be allowed to attend Orientation or begin the fall term.

Attached you will find information on the following:

- Abbreviated Academic Calendar
- Patient Centered Care (PCC)
- White Coat Ceremony
- Health and Safety
- Updated Laptop Information

There will be additional pre-orientation information sent to you via email.

This summer look for:

- More information about Orientation
- Financial aid

We look forward to seeing you in the fall!